
Scottish Fire and Rescue Service ward update noted. 
 
5 There was submitted a report by the Scottish Fire and Rescue Service 
regarding the current issues, incidents and work being carried out in the ward for 
Quarter 1, from 1st April to 30th June 2025, advising the Partnership that 
 
(1) the service had attended 903 incidents in the North East area, these being 

397 fires, 151 non-fire incidents and 355 false alarms;  
 
(2) that there had been 25 road traffic collisions, with 18 incidents having non-

fatal casualties and 2 of the incidents had resulted in people being rescued by 
Scottish Fire and Rescue Service; and 

 
(3) as a result of a system change, the figures for Home Fire Safety Visits were 

not available this quarter and the figures for Fire Safety Enforcement were 
also not available this quarter due to a data quality issue. 

 
After consideration, the Partnership  
 
(a) noted the report; and 
 
(b) thanked Station Commander Allan for his update. 
 
 


